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www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 The Memorial Hall at Hordle                 

 

Both halls available for hire. 

   Up to 170 people 

Contact the Church Office 01425 626565 for details 

or email bookings@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 



 

 

The Churches of  

All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 
• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 

• We Reach out with the Gospel 
 

 Sunday Services 

HORDLE 
9.00am  Morning Prayer - 1st Sunday  

9.00am  Holy Communion - 3rd Sunday  
10.30am  Family Communion / Family Worship / All age Worship 

6.00pm  Contemporary Worship - 2nd and 4th Sundays 
TIPTOE 

10.00am  Morning Prayer - 1st and 3rd Sundays  
10.00am  Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays 

 
 

Church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

ENQUIRIES 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

Tel: 01425 626565 
Or email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 

Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 

OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 



 

 

WELCOME to the JULY/AUGUST issue of LINK 

Since the last edition of LINK, reports of open conflict 
erupting between Israel and Iran have increased the 
concern caused by ongoing conflicts in the Middle East 
and Ukraine, as well as the unpredictable impact of 
American global policies. How do Christians, who believe 
in a God of love and peace, with good purposes for his 

world, make sense of all this? 

The Bible teaches that our Creator is good, wise and loving, and He’s 
working out a plan for the world that leads, through faith in Christ, to a 
future renewing of this world. The concept of “heaven” as an airy-fairy 
afterlife with nothing much going on, doesn’t come close to doing this 
justice; the biblical promise is of a New Creation, just as physical and 
fulsome as this world, but with all the flaws and failures washed away; 
heaven on earth, if you like. 

But it is also relentlessly honest about the human propensity to hurt one 
another and the wider world. This is encouraging, because it means 
Christian faith is not mere wish-fulfilment; rather it recognises there is a 
serious problem – summed up in the concept of sin – but that God has 
sent someone to defeat this problem, in His Son. 

Like all good heroic tales, there are ups and downs and each of us has a 
heroic role to play, whether that be sharing the good news of Christ with 
others, or standing for what is right in a difficult season – perhaps by 
writing to your MP or donating to a good cause, or simply by holding on to 
the hope that Christ presents, which we strengthen in our daily life of 
prayer and Bible, and joining with God’s people in services of worship. 
How might you express hope in Christ today? 

God bless, 

Phil 



 

 All Saints’, Hordle 

Sunday     6th     9.00  Morning Prayer 
         10.30 Family Communion - Hall 
           6.00  Youth Worship Night - Hall 
Sunday    13th    10.30 Family Worship 
           6.00  Contemporary Worship 
Sunday    20th        9.00  Holy Communion 
         10.30 All Age Worship - Hall 
Sunday   27th    10.30 Family Worship 
           6.00  Contemporary Worship - Hall 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe    
Sunday      6th     10.00 Morning Prayer 
Sunday    13th   10.00 Holy Communion  
Sunday   20th   10.00 Morning Prayer 
Sunday   27th    10.00 Holy Communion 

Sunday Services July 2025 

All Saints’, Hordle 
Sunday     3rd     9.00  Morning Prayer 
         10.30 Family Communion - Hall 
Sunday    10th    10.30 Family Worship 
Sunday    17th        9.00  Holy Communion 
         10.30 All Age Worship -  Hall 
Sunday   24th    10.30 Family Worship 
Sunday   31st   10.30 Parish Service - All Saints’ 

St. Andrew’s, Tiptoe    
Sunday      3rd     10.00 Morning Prayer 
Sunday    10th   10.00 Holy Communion  
Sunday   17th   10.00 Morning Prayer 
Sunday   24th   10.00 Holy Communion 
Sunday   31st    10.30 Parish Service - All Saints’ 

Sunday Services August 2025 



 

 

Calendar for July 2025 

Prayer meetings in July 

Mondays                    7th     July  11.00 Memorial Hall 
      14th, 21st, 28th   July     11.00 Zoom P.M.  

Coffee    11th, 25th July  10.30 Redcliffe 

Luncheon Club not in July 

Tea@3 17th July    3.00  Memorial Hall 

Rooted 20th July    5.30  Memorial Hall 

Fun and Fellowship  8th July    2.00  St Andrew's Hall 

Voyagers Youth 1st, 8th, 15th July    7.00  Upper Room 

Quiet Garden 17th July    9.50  Rodgers 

Little Angels   1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd July    9.30  Memorial Hall 

Bell Ringing  1st, 8th,15th,22nd,29th July   7.00  Bell Tower, Hordle 

Neon Sounds 7th, 14th, 21st July    7.30  St Andrew’s Hall 

Carers’ Friends    16th July    1.30  Memorial Hall 

Calendar for August 2025 

Coffee    8th, 22nd August 10.30 Redcliffe 

Fun and Fellowship 12th August   2.00  St Andrew's Hall 

Bell Ringing   5th,12th,19th,26th August   7.00  Bell Tower Hordle 

Carers’ Friends 20th August   1.30  Memorial Hall 

Big Church Picnic 31st August    TBC 

Thank you to Jackie Brown for our cover picture this month 
- a beautiful birthday celebration at Exbury, by all accounts! 



I grew up in Chiswick, West London, the youngest 
child of three and attended church with my 
parents, in fact my father was Churchwarden for 
many years at Chiswick Parish Church. I attended 
Sunday School, sang in the Choir, was a Brownie 
and Girl Guide, and church activities were the main 
focus of our family life. It wasn’t until I was a 
teenager however, that I really understood what it 
means to be a Christian, and made a fuller 

commitment to Christ, whilst attending a youth group at a local Baptist 
Church. This became my spiritual home until I moved to Hordle, following 
my marriage to Duncan in 1993, when we started attending All Saints’. 

We enjoyed bringing up our two daughters in this beautiful part of the 
world, appreciating access to the sea and the Forest having grown up in a 
city. Abi and Cathryn both attended the church, Tiptoe Butterflies and 
Hordle School and are now established in successful careers in the Civil 
Service. 

I have recently retired from full time work which, for the last few years, 
has been as manager of a Local Authority team dedicated to helping 
young people into employment or training. I originally trained as a 
Careers Adviser, working in London for 15 years, and then in various 
educational roles since moving to Hampshire. The focus of my work has 
always been to empower people to achieve positive outcomes, and this is 
reflected in our family life too in supporting family members who have a 
disability.  

I am looking forward to the new challenge and opportunity of being 
Churchwarden and am grateful to others more experienced than me for 
sharing their time and wisdom as I learn the various aspects of the role. 

At the recent APCM, Jane Stocker was elected to serve as Churchwarden in 
our churches. Jane has kindly written this piece to introduce herself to those of 
us who do not yet know her well. Thank you Jane. 



 

 

 New Forest and Hampshire County Show  
 

  Tues 29th, Wed 30th and Thurs 31st July 2025 
 

Could you help serve refreshments 
and welcome visitors to our Church Tent?   

This is an opportunity to come together as a Deanery to serve our 
community, promote the importance of our Parish Churches and 
share the hospitality of God with the thousands who visit the 
show. All volunteers get a free One Day Pass. 

Volunteer sessions will be for 2½ hour starting 9am or 11.30am or 
2pm.  (There is no setting up or clearing away involved.) 

To volunteer or for more information, please contact Mary Robinson 
at the Brockenhurst Church office on 01590 624584 or email   
Mary@BrockenhurstChurch.com 

Volunteers are also needed for Children’s Craft Activities and 
Face painting. Contact Gordon & Wendy on 07759175779 or email   
gwh341@btinternet.com.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 

Blisters are back! 

Not the painful variety - but blister 
pack recycling. 

Please place empty packs in the white 
containers at All Saints’ and in 

St. Andrew’s Hall Porch. 

Plastic and foil are separated and the 
plastic goes to make playground 

equipment. 

Thanks to Helen for organising this 

for us. 

Men! Do you love a 
cooked breakfast? 

Why not come and join us once a 
quarter for a superb breakfast and  an 
interesting talk?  

At the Men's Breakfast on 17th May 
Chris Sinkinson gave a talk about 
Biblical Archaeology. With only 45 
minutes to cover the talk and time for 
questions it is fair to say that he could 
only scratch the surface.  

He related the physical archaeology to 
what can be explained in the 
hieroglyphics that have been found.  

Watch out for the 
date of the next 
breakfast! 

mailto:gwh341@btinternet.com


Hordle and Tiptoe Carers’ Friends 
Latest News 

On Wednesday 21st May we held our first meeting in the 
Memorial Hall.  We welcomed local carers who were 

curious to find out all about us and were joined by Cllr Fran Carpenter 
who wholeheartedly supports our initiative. Earlier we met members of 
the Parish Council who were equally encouraging.  

We understand that caring for someone can be a real challenge both 
physically and emotionally, especially at low moments. These meetings 
are being crafted with that in mind, providing a little oasis once a month 
where carers can enjoy personal quality time, just for themselves. The 
pressure and demands of being a part-time or full-time carer can 
sometimes seem daunting so we would love those attending to feel they 
can gain knowledge and friendship in the brief time we have together 
each month. 

We have an information hub where carers can find out about the support 
that is available locally for themselves and for their cared-for person. If a 
carer is facing any specific challenges we can signpost to charities, 
health professionals and other experts. Those attending may simply want 
to come along to enjoy friendly company with people who understand 
their situation. 

Looking ahead, we will invite speakers along to share their expert 
knowledge. We are encouraging all attendees to contribute their ideas 
and requests via our suggestion box. 

There are plenty of flyers available at the church or from the church 
office, so please do share the news of this new group with any 
neighbours, family, friends or colleagues who may benefit. We meet on 
the 3rd Wednesday of each month from 1.30 – 3pm.  

For more information please contact Tony on 07981 293990, email 
carersfriends@outlook.com or call the church office on 01425 626565. 

Debbie and Tony Law 

At the end of the day, you can either focus on what is tearing you apart 
… or on what is holding you together. 

mailto:carersfriends@outlook.com


 

 

On Monday 5th June, Village Voices entertained residents around Berryfield 
Avenue and Pegasus Avenue with a selection of war time songs. It was cold and 
wet but we were supported by a good number of people to listen and join in.  A 
healthy £99.77 was collected for Oakhaven.   

Please can YOU help with THE BIG STRIM & BIG RAKE  

 

In our churchyards from 9.30am … 

 St Andrew’s Tiptoe: Strim on Tuesday 2nd September 

  Rake on Tuesday 9th  September 

 All Saints’ Hordle:  Strim on Tuesday 16th September 

  Rake on Tuesday 25th September 

Please bring/borrow a Strimmer, and bring your own rake. 
Refreshments will be provided. 

A big thank you to Pat Hood for all the enthusiasm and leadership she has given 
to Village Voices over the years. She, and they, have been much appreciated 

by so many! 



 

 

APCM Report 2025 

At the meeting of the parishioners on May 11th, June Bailey and Jane 
Stocker were elected as Churchwardens. Phil thanked Duncan for his 
eight years of unstinting service as Churchwarden. At the Annual 
Parochial Church meeting, the following were elected to serve for three 
years on the PCC: Gill Morris, Mark Strode, Mary Moynagh, Liz Wyatt.  
Tony Edmonds was elected to Deanery Synod. 

This year the Electoral Roll was renewed and now has 117 names on it, 66 
people living in the parish and 51 outside the parish. 

In his Treasurer’s report, Tony Edmonds explained he was working to 
simplify the account structure, and to balance our books.  The statement 
of Financial Activities shows Incoming resource is up on last year BUT in 
January, the PCC acknowledged that we are likely to see costs increase 
by some 5%. We are monitoring energy usage, but we need to see an 
increase on last year’s income between £6k to £8k to remain in balance. 
Across the first 4 months, our general expenditure has gone up 6%, but 
Praise God, our giving and your generosity has pushed up the income by 
12% – we are in a good place, but not complacent! 

In his Fabric report, Duncan highlighted many areas where the fabric of 
our buildings has been maintained and improved by specialist trades 
people together with a host of volunteers. 

In his Chairman’s report, the Vicar addressed the two trials currently 
running at All Saints, as recommended by the services Review group. The 
evening service is to be reviewed by the PCC in July, along with the trial to 
move the 10.30 service to the hall for an extra Sunday each month.  

He highlighted the benefits Anya has brought and said ‘One year on it is a 
joy to see how well she has taken responsibility for the various ministries 
within our church, as well as the local schools.’ He highlighted the 
Holiday Bible Club in February. Anya’s funding comes solely from the 
ringfenced pot that is due to run out two years from now so the PCC will 
be looking at all avenues to enable Anya to remain with us. 



 

 

Margaret Honeyman on her 
102nd birthday  

She was delighted when two 
women from the Fannys  
(Special Operations Executive) 
came down from London to 
visit her. Margaret worked for 
this organisation during the war 
- very important and secret 
work. 

Margaret herself told us her story 
for an article in LINK, printed 

some two years ago 
in celebration of her 

100th birthday. 

Simon Hones joined in the last year as Associate Vicar and Phil has been 
greatly encouraged by his ministry wisdom as they have met together 
over the last 8 months. 

In the Vision Review process three projects were identified. Last autumn 
we purchased a new sound system, primarily for use in the memorial 
hall, but also mobile. We have also committed to a scheme of minor 
works to improve the décor in All Saints Foyer. Also nearing fruition is the 
renovation of the kitchen at St Andrew’s Hall.  

Phil finished his report with all that the church does in promoting contact 
with our local community. He thanked those who run all the varied 
activities.               Mary Moynagh (PCC Secretary) 

When Pope Francis died, Justin Welby wrote:  ‘Francis was someone who 
made people want to know God - and God’s love - as he did.                    

He was not perfect,  but he was passionate for God.’ 

Could this be said of us? 



 

 

It Lies In Wait 
 

Suppressed in the depths, it lies in wait. 
Some trigger; a kind word, song, image, 

number … anything 
Can bring it welling to the surface 

Where it is poured out in sobs and tears 
Released afresh as only pain can be. 

 
Undiminished, and, only with a struggle, 

brought back into check. 
Acknowledged and eventually returned beneath 

To sit out life's daily pattern ... for a while. 
 

Hidden away, it changes shape and substance perpetually. 
Sometimes a hard small nugget seated in the heart, 
Sometimes swelling to seemingly vast proportions 

That surely cannot be contained within 
the cavity of the human chest. 

Sometimes sinking to fill the whole frame, as if with lead. 
 

It waits, safe in the knowledge that it can 
never be extinguished 

Never entirely set aside, never dismissed. 
It waits, to be viewed with a different eye, perhaps. 

 
One that cherishes the memories, that recalls the laughter 

And accepts the bad moments alongside the good 
As two sides of the same precious coin. 

 
Until at last it may bring comfort as well as sorrow 

Despite its heart-rending title 
Grief waits, to be seen as part of love. 

 
Anne McMurtry  2015 

Thank you Anne for sharing these very personal thoughts with us. She wrote this 

‘non-poem’ following the death of her son some eleven years ago, and offers it now 

in case it helps anyone else who is going through similar feelings. 



 

 

Anatoliy Raychynets, the deputy Bible Society Secretary in Ukraine, 
recently spoke about life for a military pastor during the war. To date over 
1.2 million Bibles have been distributed by Bible Society. Anatoliy spoke 
of how his clerical collar opens doors to enable him to reach out to 
people. Almost everyone has been touched by the war.  

His two children spend more time in bomb shelters than in class.  His life 
involves often visiting the morgue and he notices that a majority who 
come to the morgue have a very small hope that it is not their son/
husband/brother – but too often it is. Yet here the Bible became alive.  
When a parent has had her only son killed ‘what can I tell them’ he thinks. 
He asks God to give him the words and tells her – she has a heavenly 
father who loves her - and suggests that he read to them from the Bible. 
From Psalm 23 - the Lord is my shepherd – touches her heart and she 
breaks down in gratitude to him for sharing that passage and caring.  

Before the war people didn’t have Bibles but are seeking something 
spiritual now. On trains carrying troops, volunteers are distributing Bibles 
and discussing their faith. 

He cites examples of people’s needs – sometimes they need a hug, 
sometimes it is words and sometimes it is a Bible. He talks of vans 
arriving in war torn areas – some bring bread, while another brings boxes 
of Bibles. 

Anatoliy says his strength comes from Bible reading and prayer. He has 
never seen such a need for Bibles since the Soviet Union collapsed in the 
early 1990s. He cited an example of a soldier he met who said he has 
never been so happy and peaceful even in the trenches since finding 
faith. Even his family notice the difference. 

You can see the complete interview at:  

Season 8: Ep 9 | Anatoliy Raychynets | How People in Ukraine are Finding Hope 
in Scripture   (www.youtube.com/watch?v=D2nirtoYgVA) 

Tim Cosby, our Bible Society representative, has recommended an 
interview from the Canadian Bible Society on Youtube (link below.)  
It is an inspiring interview  given by an amazing man. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D2nirtoYgVA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D2nirtoYgVA


 

 

Plant for Pollinators 
URGENTLY! 

What are pollinators?   

Bees, butterflies, moths, insects, 
beetles, birds, bats… 

Why are they so important? 

They facilitate the transfer of pollen from the male part of the flower 
(anther) to the female part (stigma). Pollination is crucial for plants to 
produce fruit, seeds, vegetables, nuts, and more plants. 

Pollinators have seriously declined - why? 

Causes include: loss of suitable habitat, effects of climate change, use 
of pesticides, change of land use, …. 

This decline is bad news for us and the eco system. We can help to put 
this right by planting plants loved by pollinators in our gardens: 

lavender, single-petaled zinnias, echinacea, cornflowers, cosmos, 
aster, buddleia, allium, borage, sunflower, honeysuckle, oxeye daisy, 
native bluebell, foxgloves… 

To help breathe life into God’s Creation, and for the sake of our food 
source, let’s get planting for pollinators!       

Eco Church  

 

When we really love people, we must MEET them where they are - 
           not where we think they should be. 

We must give them what they NEED -  
           not what we think they need to have. 

We must RESPECT who they are - 
           not what we think they ought to be. 

That’s LOVE - nothing more, nothing less. 

Willy Nywening 



 

 

LIVE SIMPLY SO 

OTHERS CAN SIMPLY LIVE! 

…God said. “Take care of it.” Unfortunately, to 
sustain our current lifestyles, we need 1.8 Earths!  

EARTH OVERSHOOT DAY represents the date when humans have used 
up Nature’s annual budget of ecological resources. In 1970 Earth 
Overshoot Day was 30th December!  This year, Earth Overshoot Day is 
24th July. For the last five months of the year we will further deplete our 
long term resources, contribute to extreme weather events and the 
decline of food productivity. 

No one needs to glue themselves to airplanes, or motorway bridges. But 
if every member of the church family commits to review how they live, 
little by little we can push back Earth Overshoot Day. Each small change 
makes a difference: using less water, buying fairly traded products, 
reducing flights abroad, choosing locally grown food, recycling at charity 
shops, and needing less “stuff”.  

There are also great charities we can support working for the environment 
e.g. Tearfund, RSPB, National Trust, CPRE and A Rocha’s Eco Church.  
Let’s also encourage friends & neighbours to join us. But first, a simple 
prayer:   

 

 

 

 

At the end of time, God will ask, “How did you care for my Creation?”  
What will our answer be?                

H.E. 

“I HAVE 

CREATED ONE 

BEAUTIFUL 

WORLD”… 

Father God, what changes do you 
want me to make to the way I live? 

When we live in faith, fear loses its power to control us. 
W.N 



 

 

The King marks 80th anniversary of 

Mission Aviation Fellowship and 

celebrates 50th anniversary of Papua 

New Guinea’s independence 

The King has visited the humanitarian air operator, Mission Aviation 
Fellowship (MAF), to celebrate their 80th anniversary. Whilst visiting the 
charity, His Majesty unveiled their new aircraft that will deliver aid to 
remote regions in Papua New Guinea and had the opportunity to meet 
members of the PNG community in celebration of their 50th anniversary 
of independence. 

MAF, believed to be the world’s largest humanitarian air operator, was 
founded at the end of the Second World War by a group of RAF officers. 
They wished to use the flight skills they had acquired in wartime to build a 
world in peace.  

Today, MAF flies to 14,000 remote destinations to deliver support to 
isolated communities including access to medicine, technology and 
education.  

His Majesty also unveiled the 
new Cessna aeroplane which 
will deliver aid to remote 
regions in Papua New Guinea. 
The plane has been modified to 
withstand some of the world’s 
most challenging flying 
conditions.   

Papua New Guinea is now MAF’s busiest programme, and is recognised 
by the government, international aid agencies and local communities as 
a vital, safe service and a reliable way to travel. MAF has made a 
conscious commitment to the long-term development of the country by 
employing and training around 100 local staff.  

Remember, being happy doesn’t mean you have it all  …                             
it means you are grateful for what you have! 



 

 

THOUGHTS FROM MY GARDEN 

Did you enjoy the sunny weather we had a few weeks ago? I did. I kept 
working in my garden and welcomed the rain when it arrived. Watering 
from a hose does not have the same effect as rain; everything seems to 
perk up and grows better after rain! 

We have started picking mange tout peas and there are flowers on the 
French and runner beans, so they will soon start producing. The chard 
and kale are getting big enough to give a few leaves but I must think of the 
best way to cover them to keep the pigeons off. 

The strawberries did well in the greenhouse, and I did not share them 
with the mice or birds! I have been hoping to make friends with the robin. 
He does pop down to see me, but does not stay long. I wonder what they 
are feeding their young on as I am not finding many worms in the soil. I 
think the worms go deeper to find damp soil. The fat balls have been 
popular though! 

I must plant the leeks out soon and the purple sprouting to grow on for 
next winter. I will soon be needing the bags to protect them from the 
cabbage white  butterflies. Sorry butterflies! 

        Thank you God for the beautiful display of blossom. 

     Hand bells 
 

Our hand bell group already have a number of bookings 
for December! 

To enable us to honour these we need some more ringers. 
We need to ease the pressure and spread the load.  

There is no need to read music - we play by numbers. 
Most of our bookings are afternoon ones at day centres and residential 
homes, so our practices are also in the afternoons, usually on Mondays 

once or twice a month. 
If you would like to meet the group and see what we do, or would like 

more information, contact Faith and Tony on 01425 611947 



 

 



 

 

Church, Civic and Charity Leaders come  
together to pray for the City of Southampton 

The first Lord Mayor’s Prayer 
Breakfast in five years has been held in 
Southampton. It was held in the Mayor’s Parlour 
in the Civic Centre and brought together leaders 
from churches of all denominations, council 
leaders and local charities to pray for God’s 
blessing on the city, its residents and decision 
makers. 

Lord Mayor of Southampton Cllr James Baillie said, “I think it’s a very 
important opportunity to get Christians in the city together to pray for the city, 
particularly near the start of the civic year, and especially here in the Civic 
Centre, which is a place where decisions that affect hundreds of thousands of 
people are made. As a Christian, I believe it’s important that prayer should be 
a part of civic life, and to ask God to help the decisions we make.” 

Bishop Rhiannon said, “I just think it’s wonderful to get together all these 
church leaders and others including people from the council. We’re all here at 
the invitation of the Lord Mayor to pray for the city and for the wider world 
today. It’s just great that people are meeting together today. I think God loves it 
and something special happens in the heavenlies.” 

The Quiet Revival  

 Gen Z leads massive 
rise in Church 

attendance 
Church attendance has risen by 50% 

over the last six years. 

The findings come in The Quiet Revival, a survey commissioned by the Bible 
Society and conducted by YouGov.  

• Over 2m more people go to church now than six years ago  (particularly 
in Roman Catholic and Pentecostal churches.) 

• 16% of 18 – 24-year-olds are attending church. 

• More men go to church than women. 

https://winchester.anglican.org/author/communications/


 

 



 

 



 

 Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284     www.hordlewi.org.uk 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, 
Ashley Lane, Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, 
Vaggs Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary 
Care Group) provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to 
medical appointments when they cannot use public transport.  We can 
also take relatives to visit patients in hospital.  We would welcome 
enquiries from anyone who can spare a few hours to help us support our 
clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 388 9063 for more 
information about volunteering, if you need transport to an appointment 
or you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find 
it difficult to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and New Milton 
on Friday. To book the service, ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at 
Tiptoe Young Farmers’ Hall. 



 

 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 

To advertise in LINK 

please contact the 
Church Office 



 

 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 



 

 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 



 

 

The Parish Church of All Saints, Hordle with 

the Daughter Church of St. Andrew, Tiptoe 
www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

E-mail: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

WHO’S WHO 

Clergy    

Vicar:      Rev Phil Mullins, The Vicarage, Stopples Lane, Hordle. SO41 0HX 

      vicar@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk     07484 348754 

 

Associate Vicar Rev Simon Hones, Church Cottage, Sway Road, Tiptoe. SO41 6FR 

      associatevicar@hordleandtiptoechurch.co.uk   01425 563459 

 

Church Office All Saints’ Memorial Hall, Hordle Lane, Hordle, Lymington. SO41 0FB 

      church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk   01425 626565 

 
For enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office. 

For Hall Bookings, please email bookings@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

        Printed by Lymington Printing Company 01590 674419 

DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect 
the opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the content. 

COPY DATE for the 
September/October 2025 

issue of LINK is 
August 18th 2025  

 

All contributions please to  

The Editor: 
link@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

We do not charge for this 

magazine 

BUT 

if you would like to contribute towards 

our costs, which do keep rising, there are 

boxes at the back of both churches, or 

the Office would be happy to receive 

your donations. (Suggested £1 per copy.)

Thank you 


